
ORDER NO. 05-1088

ENTERED 10/13/05

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1204

In the Matter of

BEAVER CREEK COOPERATIVE
TELEPHONE CO.

Request for Waiver of the Biennial Filing
Requirement for State Access Rates.

)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On May 31, 2005, Beaver Creek Cooperative Telephone Co. (Beaver Creek or
Company) filed a request with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) to
waive the biennial filing requirement for state access rates. In Docket No. UM 384, the
Commission issued Order No. 93-1133 adopting the Oregon Customer Access Plan. In the
Plan, Incumbent Local Exchange Carriers (ILECs) pool their intrastate access costs and
charge statewide average access charge rates. Part IX of the Plan states participation in the
Oregon Customer Access fund (OCAF) is optional on a year to year basis. For those
companies not participating in the OCAF, the maximum interval between access filings shall
not exceed two years.

Staff conducted an onsite review of Beaver Creek’s operations, including a
tour of all company facilities and serving areas. Staff also reviewed Beaver Creek’s budget,
including plant in service, reserves, and operating expenses and cost allocation to its
nonregulated operations. Based on the budget information provided by Beaver Creek
showing total company plant, reserves, taxes and expenses, and the amounts of each allocated
to regulated and nonregulated operations, the allocation appears adequate. A description of
the filing is contained in the Staff Report, attached as Appendix A, and incorporated by
reference.

At its Public Meeting on October 11, 2005, the Commission adopted
Staff’s Recommendation and approved Beaver Creek’s request for waiver of the biennial
filing requirement.










